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PUC Finalizes Experience, Qualification Requirements for Conservation Service Providers under Act 129

HARRISBURG – The Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission (PUC) today finalized the minimum experience and qualification requirements and established a registry for conservation service providers (CSPs).

The Commission voted 5-0 to establish a registry of CSPs and set the minimum requirements that must be met in order to be approved for the registry of entities qualified to provide conservation services.  The qualifying CSPs can be selected by electric distribution companies (EDCs) to take part in implementing the EDCs’ energy efficiency and conservation plan.
The Commission requires all applicants to provide information regarding their experience, technical qualifications and financial responsibility.  Under the minimum requirements, each CSP or its principals must have at least two years of documented experience in providing program consultation, design, administration, management or advisory services related to energy efficiency and conservation services. CSPs must re-qualify every two years. 
The CSP registry will be maintained by the PUC Bureau of Fixed Utility Services. While the PUC action established minimum qualifications for registration, EDCs are permitted to establish additional reasonable requirements based on the type and scope of work to be performed by the CSP. Contracts between the CSPs and EDCs are subject to Commission review.
Copies of the application will be available from the Commission’s Secretary or on the Commission’s Web site. The initial application fee is $125 and the application renewal fee is $25.
Act 129 adds several new sections to, and amends several existing sections of the Public Utility Code.  The Commission will continue to implement the Act in phases. On Jan. 15, 2009, the Commission established guidelines for EDC energy efficiency and conservation plans.  Subsequent phases of the Commission’s Act 129 implementation process will address EDC and default service provider responsibilities; smart meter technology; time-of-use rates; real-time pricing plans; default service procurement; market misconduct; alternative energy sources; and cost recovery.
The Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission balances the needs of consumers and utilities to ensure safe and reliable utility service at reasonable rates; protect the public interest; educate consumers to make independent and informed utility choices; further economic development; and foster new technologies and competitive markets in an environmentally sound manner.

For recent news releases, audio of select Commission proceedings or more information about the PUC, visit our Web site at www.puc.state.pa.us.
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